

Principal: AMANDA KELLEY

60 Argyle Street, Herne Hill, Western Australia, 6056

T (08) 9296 4911 E HerneHill.PS@education.wa.edu.au

www.hernehillps.wa.edu.au

Newsletter

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

Welcome back to Term 2! The start of term was smooth, finishing with our ANZAC commemorative service on Friday, 23rd April. I want to thank Mr Bell, Mr Fletcher, the Year 6 students, Jacob and Levi and wreath layers for their contribution to the service. It was great to have so many parents attend and most importantly to have veterans Mr Cobb, Mr Bates and Mr Dowsett attend our service.





We are currently in a post lockdown situation at school with a number of restrictions in place. Hopefully, it is only for a short time. The school will continue to keep you updated on the situation via email and the Seesaw app.

Upcoming Events

FRIDAY 30TH APRIL

- Kindy Day
- Faction Friday

MONDAY 3RD MAY

- Year 1& Year 2 Excursion (Woodbridge House)
- Skipping (8am)

TUESDAY 4TH MAY

- Kindy Day
- Running Club (8.15am)
- Captains Jump Jam Assembly (2.25pm)

WEDNESDAY 5TH MAY

Term 2 LEGO Club commences (8am)

THURSDAY 6TH MAY

Book Club Issue 3 closes (9am)

A message from Swan View SHS

Due to the new COVID-19 restrictions and directions from the Department of Education, we have had no choice but to postpone our Prospective Parent Information Evening which was scheduled this afternoon (Wednesday). A new date will be released in due course.

UNIFORM UPDATE

This week, we have available the new school jacket. The school jacket (\$42) is part of the uniform policy and is available to order by completing a uniform order form and returning to the office. Payment is to be made only via EFTPOS or Bank Transfer.





We have a number of activities planned for Term 2 including: Year 1 and 2 Woodbridge House excursion, student and staff First Aid courses, Act for Kids (PP-2/3) Protective Behaviour incursion, hopefully Interschool sports for Year 4-6 students and a Year 6 Excursion to Latitude.

At the end of last term, the Year 6 students received their 2021 Leaver shirts. They look fantastic! Thank you to the P&C who, once again, contributed to the purchase of these for the graduating students. The school has also paid for student names to be screen printed on the back of the shirts.

Year 6 Leavers Shirts – looking good!!



Part of our parent survey results last year indicated that the community would like to know what the staff are learning, as well as the students. Currently the staff have already commenced an Autism Professional Learning which will be run over 4 sessions. Session 2 will be held on 11th May.

Staff at the first Autism Professional Learning at the end of Term 1



Year 1 & Year 1/2 Waste-Free Hero Assembly

At the last assembly the Year 1 and 1/2 class held their assembly. They performed a song on being a Waste-Free Super Hero and also shared information about Waste-Free Wednesdays. Well done to both classes and a big thank you to Mrs Bastian, Miss Farmer, Mrs Maffescioni and all staff who made the assembly so great!





Year 1 & 1/2 class assembly

Amanda Kelley
Principal
Amanda.Kelley@education.wa.edu.au

FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL

NAPLAN

NAPLAN for Year 3 and 5 students commences in the week commencing $10^{\rm th}$ May. If you have any questions about the online assessment, please contact Mr Bell.

Protective Behaviours (PP-Yr. 2/3)

An information sheet has been sent home with all students from PP to Year 2/3, regarding our Protective Behaviours Program to be implemented on five Wednesdays from 26th May to 23rd June.

This program is presented by Act for Kids and teaches students about their right to be safe and being the boss of their body.

CHRIS BELL DEPUTY PRINCIPAL

FROM THE CLASSROOMS

AUSSIES OF THE MONTH

Harvey & Michael





HONOUR CERTIFICATE WINNERS



RUNNING CLUB BADGE WINNERS Brodie, Fletcher, Marli & Ryf



CRAZY SOCK DAY

We celebrated our last day of term 1 by having a "Crazy Sock Day". A total of \$183 was raised towards our Jump Jam team to compete later this year.

STAR Reading Awards

Kai, Yoli, Briahna & Michael all received their One Million Words Read badge. Congratulations!!



SOCCER CLUB

Mr Hinde has introduced afterschool Soccer Club for students in year 4-6. The students have enjoyed their first sessions and the students are learning plenty of skills to hopefully compete in an interschool competition later this term.



P & C EASTER RAFFLE WINNERS



Many thanks to all the people who purchased tickets for our Easter Raffle last term. We raised a total of \$1.024.00.